TASSEL TOP COMMITTEE MEETING February 25, 1997

Present: Donna Johnson, Chairperson, Ernest Allen, Steve Crockett Jim Lewis, Bob Metz, Vern Mitchell, Nathan Poore and Steve Zwick.

Minutes of the October 29, 1996, meeting were approved.

Vern Mitchell, the new Park Ranger, was introduced to the committee.

The 1996 Ranger Report will stand as submitted. B. Metz presented a plaque to S. Zwick in appreciation of his work at Tassel Top.

Another assistant ranger will be needed. N. Poore suggested that we look at staff who are returning this summer. Pat Peluso will be returning as an assistant ranger this summer, indicating to B. Metz that he will work more hours. The staff consists of 6; 1 Ranger, 2 Asst. Rangers, and 3 gatekeepers.

The Tassel Top Cabin Agreement was approved by the committee with the stipulation that the Town Attorney would check it. Vern will check out arrangements for key drop-off when cabin rentors leave.

N. Poore suggested that we more information for the Website. D. Johnson will supply information and pictures.

New Tassel Top stickers will be ordered and the color will be changed. They will be sold at Town Hall and Tassel Top.

- B. Metz suggested that each of the committee members have an individual responsibility to the Park. Areas were assigned as follows:
 - B. Metz will be the laison between N. Poore and the committee
 - J. Lewis will oversee the rental cabin
 - S. Crockett will work with the snack bar and special projects
 - D. Johnson Website

Zack Swick would like to do a pavillion in the Park as an Eagle Scout project. The committee would like him to submit a plan.

A committee meeting will be held on March 25, Tues., 7:00 p.m. at Town Hall for the sole purpose of discussing long range plans for the Park.

An on-site meeting at Tassel Top in conjunction with the long range plan will be held on Sunday, April 6th at 9:00 a.m.

S. Crockett commented on the many people who told him they so enjoyed the friendly relationship at Tassel Top. The labor costs were kept down and D. Johnson felt the committee had done a good job.

The regular meeting will be held on Tuesday, April 8th, 7:00 p.m. at Town Hall.

Meeting adjourned at 8:05p.m.